Executive Board meeting February 17, 2024
The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m.  Roll was taken.
Present were Dale Owen, Curtis English, Chris Christian, Nora Lee and Jessica Lancaster.
Absent was Ron Unger, Shawn Silva and Amelia Lancaster.
Curtis called the meeting to discuss how we are going to add a JV rough stock division for high school only. 
Kathy handed out an email she received from the Utah association on how they do it.
After a discussion, it was decided to do the following:
--they have to sign up as a member of the national and state associations
--they will ride for no points or prizes, just the experience and on easier stock
--it will be at the club’s discretion on whether they have it or not at their rodeo.
--the contractor/club may limit the entries to 5 per event and the entry fee will be a minimum of $20 per day.  To be decided by the club and contractor and put on the activity sheet.
--there will be a 1-year limit to be able to enter this way and then they would have to enter the regular rodeo event.  Once they are done with the JV division and enter the regular rodeo event, they cannot go back.
--there will be no draw and will be up to the contractor.  JH bulls can be used for the JV bull riding and will be run together with regular events during the rodeo.
--it will be on the day sheet with its own section
Curtis brought up another topic that needed to be addressed.  He wanted to have the board make a decision on average points for those kids that might turn out of one day rather than enter 1 day.  Those that enter 1 day are not eligible for average points right now.
He had talked with Greg Bennett who is a PRCA judge and Greg had said that anyone that turns out in a PRCA rodeo 1 day, but competes on another day is not eligible for average points.  He read the rule from the PRCA rule book and since it’s not in our national rule book, we have to go by the PRCA rule book.
A discussion followed and it was decided that if a member gets 3 called in any event and turned out, they will be a no time and not eligible for average points.  It was said that we may need to be put in our bylaws.
There were no additional items to discuss so meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
